
TOWN OF AVON 
BUILDING CODE BOARD OF APPEALS 

MEETING MINUTES 
MARCH 30, 2022 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm, via GoToMeeting by Chairman Magro.  Present were Paul 

Magro and Eric Johansen.  James Williams connected to join the meeting but had technical difficulties 

and was unable to reconnect, thus not present.  Chibuzo Obi was absent. Also present were Richie 

McKinnon, Building Official, and Hiram Peck, Director of Planning and Community Development.  

Appeal of Building Permit Issued-94 Woodford Hills Drive 

Chairman Magro announced that the Building Code Board of Appeals found no grounds to hear the 

appeal.  Attorney Jay Lawlor, representing the appellant, Virginia Brown, was in attendance and asked 

what the Board’s grounds were for not hearing the appeal.  Chairman Magro responded that the Board 

finds no fault.  Attorney Lawlor expressed concern regarding the Board not allowing an opportunity for 

the appellate to be heard.  Chairman Magro responded that anyone can speak however, the conclusion 

drawn by the Board is that there are no grounds for this appeal.  Attorney Lawlor shared that they 

would take an appeal to the next body specified by statute. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:08 pm.  

Attest: Mary Shea, Clerk 

  


